Wilby Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Wilby Parish Council held at Coronation Hall on Wednesday, 1st July 2015 at 7.30pm.  
Councillors Present: I Williamson (Chair), D Holliday, S Lee, T Strehlow & I Taylor.

In attendance: J Collett (Clerk) & District Cllr Julie Flatman
80.15 To consider accepting apologies for absence. Full council present. 

81.15 To approve and sign the minutes of the council meeting on 20th May 2015. Proposed by Cllr Holliday &
     Seconded By Cllr Lee, all agreed and signed as correct.
82.15 To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed None received
83.15
To consider dispensation from members in any item to be discussed None received
The meeting was adjourned at 7-35
Public Forum

(i) Parishioner’s questions or comments None present
(ii) District & County Councillors’ reports Cllr Flatman gave her report. Cllr Flatman is pursuing the sewage problem at Church Close. Stradbroke High School has received a £10,000 grant towards flood lighting.
Apologies received from County Cllr Guy McGregor.
(iii) To receive the Tree Warden’s report No tree warden at present
(iv) To receive the Footpath Warden’s report Cllr Strehlow reported that he was hoping to create a footpath page on the website complete with a footpath map.
(v) To receive the Police report None received.
Meeting re-convened at 7-48.
84.15 To receive an update from the Clerk on outstanding actions from last meeting: 
(i) BT Telephone Kiosk -BT confirmed this was cleaned in March this year, but would send another team out to clean again.
(ii) Broadband meeting - No details have been received from Cllr McGregor, apart from he was still committed to a meeting.
(iii) Wheely Bins - New wheely bins have been delivered to the Village Hall. 
(iv) Transparency Code - The clerk confirmed the documents that need publishing on the website. It is not necessary for everything to be published on the notice board.
(v) Register of Interests -  The clerk confirmed that all Cllrs have now completed this on line. Details are published on the website of the District Council.
85.15 To consider new & outstanding planning applications, including consultation responses
(i) Refusal of planning permission ref 1157/15 Removal of agricultural occupancy condition. 
Noted.
Discussion took place regarding planning applications received after the agenda was published and before the meeting. The clerk confirmed that no decision could be made without formally giving notice by way of an additional agenda and the clear 3 days notice.

86.15 To receive on update on the purchase of a Defibrillator. Cllr Strehlow updated the council on progress.
He has attended a meeting with Tim Gillingham & Community Heartbeat Trust, and has attended a first aid                                    course. It was agreed that the PC would be the owner. Suggested siting was in the BT phone box which had a power supply and telephone connection rather than the village hall.  BT would keep a line live for 999 calls. BT would also possibly pay for the electricity supply for the first 7 years. Quotes would be obtained for installation. Cllr Strehlow will look at forming a steering group and seek volunteers for training upon and operation of the defibrillator in the Parish Newsletter. He will also contact BT regarding the Parish Council taking ownership of the telephone box.
87.15
Update on speed reduction for London City Road No further news
88.15
Update on village survey Cllr Taylor circulated version 7 of the survey with further formatting still to be done in order to reduce the number of pages. Other minor amendments were still required. Comments were to be passed to Cllr Taylor as soon as possible. It was agreed to postpone distribution of the survey until September 2015. Surveys would be initially collected with a backup plan of returning them via Cllr Williamson’s letter box. Thanks were expressed to Cllr Strehlow’s partner for her input. 225 copies of the survey will be required. The cheapest price at present is The Little Copy Shop in Halesworth quoting £155. Thanks were also expressed to Cllr Taylor for the amount of work put into this project.

Cllr Steve Lee left the meeting.

89.15 
To receive the findings of the Internal Audit The internal audit was found to all be in order. The clerk was 

thanked for her diligent administration of the accounts.
90.15
To consider content of PC web page The clerk asked the council whether they require a year’s rolling minutes on the website or to retain all of the minutes and agenda that were posted at present. The council voted in favour of retaining all the records on the website.
91.15
To review the Records Management Policy The policy was reviewed and found to be adequate for the 

council’s requirements.
92.15
To review the Publication Scheme The policy was reviewed and found to be adequate for the council’s requirements.
93.15
To consider making a donation to Wilby Church for churchyard maintenance The amount of £100 was budgeted for in this financial year. Proposed by Cllr Williamson and seconded by Cllr Taylor, all in favour.
94.15
To receive updated accounts for the current year. The clerk circulated updated accounts to the council.
95.15
Finance 

Current Account 
Bank balance  (23/06/2015)
£1392.07



Reserve Account 
Bank balance (23/06/2015)
£7245.60




96.15
Account Receipts:
(i) Interest


£1.18
(ii) Mid Suffolk

£1834.17

(iii) VAT


£53.46

All receipts noted
97.15
Account Payments:
(i) J Collett

Salary Apr - June

£310.07
(ii) J Collett

Expenses


£94.20
(iii) Heelis & Lodge
Int Audit Fee


£42.00

Proposed by Cllr Williamson and seconded by Cllr Holliday, all in favour of making these payments.

98.15
To receive and discuss items from Parish Councillors Cllr Strehlow reported that he had consulted with Orwell Housing regarding events in Wilby where the shared ownership opportunites in the new housing scheme could be promoted. Cllr Williamson reported back from the Town & Parish Liaison meeting. A brief report was given by Jonathan Free on Broadband. Phase 2 is progressing well. Details on the rollout will be available in September. SCC has committed to 100% High Speed Broadband by 2020. A discussion took place on the sports facilities in the area. Cllr Williamson confirmed that Wilby tended to rely on the facilities of Stradbroke. A guide has been introduced on the Community Infrastructure Levy. Previously this was only earmarked for community projects but now can be used for anything. The levy is applied to new builds and worked out on floor space. Wilby will receive 15% and the DC 85%. A joint plan is being produced between Babergh & Mid Suffolk. The SALC area meeting also received a presentation on this joint plan.
99.15
To consider the correspondence received:

None received

100.15
To receive items for the next Agenda 

Village Survey

Defibrillator

Insurance
Suffolk Local Code of Conduct

Review Standing Orders

To review the findings of the external audit
101.15
Date and time of the next meeting 2nd September 2015 to commence at 7.30pm.
102.15
Meeting Close  9-20pm
Minutes signed as correct

Chair____________________________________Date________________________
	
	Page 493
	

	
	
	



